SMART Advisory Council Meeting

December 11, 2015 - Minutes

Buhl Building

SMART Board Room, 6th Floor

535 Griswold St.

Detroit, MI 48226
The meeting was called to order by Chairman James Cole. Michael Patten called the roll of voting members.  A quorum was established.  Motion was made and seconded to approve the agenda.  Motion passed.  Motion was made and seconded to approve the September minutes.  Motion passed.  Those in attendance introduced themselves.
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
It was suggested that when SMART employees are introduced they should indicate their department or title.
Compliments were extended to the SMART drivers and dispatchers.  They do a good job.

The windows and seats in the bus shelter at southbound Fort St. and Eureka Rd. need repair.

Construction is expected to be completed on the Jefferson Avenue drawbridge in August 2016 at which time SMART buses will return to the regular route.

Woodward Route 465 used to pick up at Orchestra Hall.  Now there is a long stretch between bus stops from Alexandrine to Grand Circus Park.

A question was raised as to whether SMART recognizes DDOT’s reduced fare I.D. card.  If the SMART logo is on the card, it is accepted on SMART buses.

ADA is not provided for commuter routes that run only during Monday-Friday morning and afternoon rush hours.

Drivers are trained to assist passengers with disabilities when requested.  When a driver has difficulty understanding a passenger due to a speech impediment, it is suggested that the passenger put the request in writing for the driver.  Also, when a driver attempts to drop off a passenger using a wheelchair at a bus stop that is in a grassy area, the passenger can request a courtesy stop at the closest paved area that is accessible.
The Dingell Transit Center needs better signage for the Route 200 bus.

Now that the general service operators are also booking ADA rides, it was noted that they are not always doing the bookings properly.  If someone has an issue with the schedulers, they should contact Fred Ike.
A question was posed as to whether SMART buses still pick up and drop off at the State Fairgrounds.
Bus schedule signs at bus stops are being damaged and stolen.  They are being replaced just as quickly as possible.  It appears to be an on-going issue.

Questions were raised as to whether Saturday service will be reinstated on routes 140 and 250.  It was also asked if all day service will be reinstated on Routes 125 and 200.  Expansion of service will depend on acquisition of new buses.  SMART’s priority is on obtaining new buses.

SERVICE UPDATE – Dobbins
The RTA has reached an agreement to provide limited service on Woodward and Gratiot in Detroit.  Details of the service have yet to be worked out between SMART and DDOT.
All new propane buses are now in service.  New diesel buses will be in operation in February.
The damage at the bus shelter at 12 Mile Rd. and Lahser Rd. will be investigated and repaired.
The electronic sign at the Royal Oak Transit Center that announced bus arrival times is not working and will be replaced.
Drivers will attend refresher training sessions in March 2016.

FY 2017 VEHICLE ACCESSIBILITY PLAN UPDATE – Holme
Copies of the update were distributed to SAC voting members.  The update was accepted as presented.
OLD BUSINESS

Work on shelters and bus stops will be started in the spring.
Information about the community transit buses is available on the SMART website.  They are listed by community name.
COUNCIL MEMBERS BUSINESS

A question was raised as to whether the bus shelter at Northland Center will be demolished now that the mall is closed.  DDOT and SMART are still serving Northland at this time.  They will be looking into the situation if the property changes.
In regards to Eastland Center, Route 730 does go by the mall but does not go directly into the mall.  The Eight Mile DDOT bus does go into the mall.
The next advisory meeting of the RTA is scheduled for December 14 at 4:30 p.m.

The RTA wants to create a common ADA application to be used by all the transit companies.  The Federal Transit Administration has told DDOT to start doing conditional certifications, but until they do, it will be difficult to create a common ADA application to be used by SMART, AAATA and DDOT.

The M-1 Rail should be operational by spring of 2017.  The stations will not share bus stops along Woodward.

ANNOUNCEMENTS
Sarah Jager from The Arc Dearborn has agreed to be a member of the SAC.  Timothy Davis of Oakland County has also agreed to serve on the SAC.  Both are invited to the March 2016 meeting.

NEXT MEETING is Friday, March 18, 2016 at 9:00 a.m., in the Board Room, Buhl Building, 6th Floor, 535 Griswold Street in Detroit.
